

# Framwellgate Moor Primary School November Issue 1 2015



## Photographer

We are arranging another date for the school photographer to come back in and take some more photos, If you would like another photo of your child taken please can you let the office know as soon as possible, thank you.



# Governing Body

Framwellgate Moor Primary School's Governing Body meets as a full Governing Body every term. There are currently 4 Parent Governor Representatives. The terms of Office for these Parent Governor positions expires on November 27th 2015. If you are interested in being involved with the Governing Body and would like to be a Parent Governor please contact Mrs B Smith by Friday 13th November 2015. If these are more than 4 expressions of interest, there will be an election process for parents vote for the interested candidates.

### Parents Open Afternoon

Open afternoon is Monday  $16^{th}$  November. The appointment sheets will be in the office on Monday  $9^{th}$ . You can also email the school about appointment times.

#### School Disco

The Christmas school disco will be held on Monday 7th December.

KS1 – Nursery, Reception, Year 1 and Year 2's disco will be straight after school until 4:30pm.

At 3:15 pupils who attend the disco can go and get changed into their Disco clothes if they wish to in school. All children will be taken into their own classrooms to be collected. Therefore Parents can collect from the Nursery door, Reception classroom door, Year 1 and Year 2 door to collect their child. Your child will receive a selection box before they go home. The cost of the disco is £3.00 and tickets can be bought from the school office on Wednesday 2<sup>nd</sup>, Thursday 3<sup>rd</sup> and Friday 4<sup>th</sup> December. Children can bring in the money themselves in purses/envelopes and they purchase the ticket during the day as they enjoy the independence of buying their own tickets. At the last disco there were a few issues with congestion at the Nursery drop off point. To avoid this, could only parents that are collecting children from Nursery use the Nursery drop off point, this is greatly appreciated.

<u>KS2</u> – Year 3, 4, 5 and 6's disco will start at **4:45** and **please enter via the main entrance**. The disco will finish at **5:45**. Parents need to sign in their child and then leave. **Please collect your child from their classroom via main entrance**. The cost of the Disco is £2.00 and pupils can buy sweets and drinks from the school tuckshop during the disco. Tickets can be bought from school on Wednesday 2<sup>nd</sup>, Thursday 3<sup>rd</sup> and Friday 5<sup>th</sup>. Children can bring in the money themselves in purses/envelopes and they can purchase the ticket during the day.

#### Children in Need

Just a reminder that Children in Need is on Friday 13<sup>th</sup> November. The children can come into school dressed up for a contribution of £2 that will go towards the Children in Need charity. Nursery and Reception are coming in dressed in Pyjamas and Y1, 2, 3, 4, ,5 and 6 are coming in dressed up as their favourite hero.



#### Pantomime reminder

Thank you to everyone who has brought their Pantomime money in. If there is anyone with an outstanding payment, please can you hand it to the Office before the November  $16^{th}$ .

Poppy Reminder

We didn't have our poppy boxes delivered until Wednesday this week, so Poppies and other stationery will be on sale next week to raise money for the Royal British Legion. Everything is  $\pm 1$  or under and some KS2 students will sell these round the classrooms every day.



#### Scholastic Book Fair

On November 16th, there will be a book fair held during the afternoon in school, this is the same day as Open afternoon, so feel free to come and have a look around once you have finished your appointments!

#### New Caretaker!

Dennis Parsons has been appointed our new caretaker. We would like to welcome Dennis to our school and we look forward to working with him!

# Christmas Raffle Prize donations

If anyone has anything they want to donate for the Christmas Raffle prizes, we would be really grateful! Please hand in any contributions to the school office.



#### Leaves

We know that there are a lot of leaves covering the paths on the way into the premises. This is causing the pathways to be quite slippery, please take care when walking to and from school. We are currently trying to sort this problem out.



# Dates for your Diary

	, 0
Nove	ember 10 <sup>th</sup> - Family Learning Afternoon
	November 13 <sup>th</sup> – Chíldren ín Need
November 16	5 <sup>th</sup> - Parents open evening / Scholastic Book Fair
19	h November – Shoe box appeal collection
	December 7 <sup>th</sup> - Christmas Disco
De	cember 14 <sup>th</sup> - KS2 at Gala Pantomíme
Rec	eptíon & Year 1 Chrístmas Show 1:15pm
Decev	uber 15 <sup>th</sup> - KS2 Chrístmas Show 1:15pm
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	